# BOYD DAILY NEWS

FAMILY - FRIENDS - DAILY EVENTS - BUSINESS - ENTERTAINMENT - POLICIES

ISSUED MONTHLY

KEEPING STAFF INFORMED AND ENTERTAINED

ISSUE NO. XX

## **EMPLOYEE NEWSLETTER**

**FEBRUARY 2016** 

#### **THINK**

Before you speak, THINK; is it:

True

**H**elpful

Inspiring

**N**ecessary

Kind



### **WAY TO GO!**

Special pat on the back from their instructor, Kris Templin, to Sarah Ford and James Crafton for their continued dedication and service to the people of Greene County: they have completed their ACLS renewal!

## **CONGRATULATIONS!**

Tuesdi Jones, R.N., recently completed her Trauma Nurse Certification. Congratulations, Tuesdi!

# **WELCOME, LITTLE ONE!**

Deb Retherford is excited to welcome her newest Great Grandchild, a girl, born December 1, 2015: Stevie Alayna Dawn Marciniak weighed 7lbs 4oz and was 20.5 inches long.



#### COMMUNITY HEALTH NEEDS ASSESSMENTS TAKING PLACE

The time has come to update our current Community Health Needs Assessment document as mandated by the Government. There are meetings scheduled in every major community of our County over



the next few months to gain public opinion about what community leaders feel the Hospital should focus on in the next few years to better serve the masses. At this point, the first few events are by invitation only but there will be a meeting that is open to the general public later in the Spring; please talk to Deb Campbell if you have any questions.



						3
MARCH BIRTHDAYS						
SUNDAY	MONDAY	TUESDAY	WEDNESDAY	THURSDAY	FRIDAY	SATURDAY
		1	2	3	4 MARTHA PRICE	5
6	7	8 MELISSA KULP	9	10	11	12
13	14	15	16	17	18	19
GLENDA RUTLEDGE	21	22	23 RENAN MAPUE	24 ALVIN WELLENREITER	25	26
JANA RIMBEY	28	29	30	31		

## **DEATH TO DUCK DYNASTY**

The Thomas H. Boyd Memorial Foundation is once again offering a fundraising event with a Murder Mystery Dinner. This year's event will take place on Saturday, February 20, 2016 at the Carrollton KC Hall. All employees, friends, family, and community are invited to attend! The doors



open at 5:30pm, dinner is being served by Brass Door, and tickets are \$30 each (or \$50 per couple); you can get your tickets from any Foundation Member, Lisa Eldridge, or Sarah Schmidt. There are a limited number of tickets available and they are going fast – so get yours today!

#### **CEO CORNER**

The Department Heads have had some discussions regarding call offs. It is the employee's responsibility to contact their Department Head if they are calling off. If the employee can trade with another employee and it doesn't cause overtime for either employee that is great, but the Department Head should be notified. Please don't send emails or text, give your Department Head the courtesy of contacting them personally by phone or face to face. The main thing I am asking you to watch: if we are slow, we don't have to replace employees on vacation, call offs, or days off. Think smart.

We started the Cardiac Rehab this past month and have 1 pulmonary patient; 3-4 cardiac patients have contacted Corrine to start our new program. Let's keep up the good work. We are looking into several areas to increase our patient volume between in-patient/out-patient.